WESTHALL PARISH COUNCIL

EXTRA-ORDINARY MEETING

Thursday 25th June 5.30 pm in Westhall Village Hall.

Attendees - Mr J Lickman (Chairman), Mr P Langford, Mrs L Palin, Mrs E Clark, Mrs L McTaggart, Mrs L Studd and Mr K Studd. Mrs M Rogers (Clerk)

Public Members Attending: Mrs H Holmes, Mr & Mrs P Westwood-Deamer; Mr & Mrs D Thompson; Mr & Mrs N Hore; Betty & Rodney from Moat Farm. Mr Jes Hanson – Tyneholme Estates.

1. To discuss Planning Application DC/15/2151/FUL Tyneholm Estates, Cox Common. Erection of additional Grain Storage Silo.

Members of the public had many concerns with regard to the size and impact of the silo on the area, noise levels, extra transport on the lanes, steel cladding; impact of the silo on the nearby holiday complex and visual impact. Mr Hanson answered all queries mainly to the satisfaction of residents and he was congratulated on the cleanliness and tidiness of the working farm buildings. He did add that the area would be landscaped as far as possible and that the main drier would be turned off at around 10pm whilst in operation. The Parish Council pointed out that Westhall is a farming area, and as such tourists should respect that there will be some disturbance especially during harvest. There were no further objections and the application was approved.

 To discuss Planning Application DC/15/2122/LBC. Mr & Mrs R Dwelly, Vine Cottage, Church Lane, Westhall. Listed Building Consent – PV Panels to Shed Roof.

Whilst this application is within viewing distance of St Andrews Church a monument of historical interest it was thought that it would have little impact. After discussion the application was approved.

Meeting closed at 6.15.